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Members present
Kelly Barrera, Anthony Coleman, Bill Mignon, Patrick Canan, Bev Slough

Meeting called to order at 9:30 AM

A. Meeting Opening

1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools

B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent
There were no opening comments.

C. Workshop Topics
1. Elementary Math Textbook Adoption presented by Dawn Sapp, Associate
Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction; and Kim Wuellner,
Coordinator for K-12 Math

D. Public Comment
1. David McKnight, 3024 W Ginger Court, Saint Johns, FL 32259,
Mr. McKnight spoke about masks.

2. Joanne Xiang, 905 Wembly Lane, Ponte Vedra, FL 32081.
Ms. Xiang spoke about communication issues.

3. Jane Feldman, St. Augustine, FL.
Ms. Feldman spoke about safety protocols and air quality.

4. Carol Holtz, 703 Henley Street, Hastings, FL 32145.
Ms. Holtz spoke about masks.

5. Iris Escribano, 490 Ridgeway Rd, St. Augustine, FL 32080.
Ms. Escribano spoke about masks at school.

6. Jennifer Katz-Keenan, address not available.
Ms. Katz-Keenan spoke about math adoption.

7. Anna Montauredes, Sheerwater, St. Augustine, FL 32092.
Ms. Montauredes spoke about masks and quarantines.

E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent
Kelly Barrera thanked the community, staff, and faculty for their continued flexibility and support.
Bev Slough thanked the presenters and departments for their hard work.

Tim Forson spoke about the Florida Association of District School Superintendents' conference he
attended September 22-24, 2021. He recommended the School Improvement Plan meeting be
moved to February 2022. Mr. Forson spoke about the processes of Strategic Plan in the spring.
He will add it as a topic to a future workshop.

Patrick Canan brought up discussion for the Annual Reorganizational and Leasing Corp meetings.
Board members decided on November 16, 2021 for these meetings, followed by a workshop. The
workshop regularly scheduled for October 26 has been canceled and will be held October 19.

F. Adjournment at 10:13 a.m.
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